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February 15, 2017 

 

 

Arvydas Mikutavicius 

Extra Transportation, Inc. 

6174 Knoll Lane Court Unit 302 

Willobrook, IL 60527 

 

Re:  Closure of the January 31, 2017 diesel fuel spill in Gallatin County, Montana. [CVID 19619] 

  

Dear Mr. Mikutavicius:  

 

The Enforcement Division (ENFD) of the Montana Department of Environmental Quality has reviewed the letter 

summarizing remedial activities conducted in response to the above-referenced incident. The letter was submitted on 

behalf of Extra Transportation, Inc. (ETI) by Olympus Technical Services, Inc. (OTSI). 

 

As the volume of petroleum hydrocarbon material spilled was determined to be less than 25 gallons, ENFD did not 

require collection of confirmation samples.  Based on review of the information provided in the letter, ENFD is satisfied 

with the remedial actions conducted.  ENFD notes that OTSI reported a minimal amount of diesel-impacted soil remains 

in place due to frozen ground; however, ENFD is not requiring any further action at this time and is closing this spill file.   

 

Closure of this spill file may not resolve claims of third parties who may be adversely impacted by this spill.       

 

ENFD does, however, reserve the right to request that further assessment or remedial activities be conducted if 

information is presented that indicates state waters were impacted as a result of this spill. 

 

Please note that the Montana Department of Transportation has the authority to request that ETI address the remaining 

diesel-impacted soils when highway construction or maintenance at the spill location will disturb the impacted soils. 

 

If you have questions related to this matter, please contact me at either dkenney@mt.gov or the telephone number listed 

below.  Please reference CVID 19619 on any correspondence related to this incident. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Daniel R. Kenney  

Enforcement Specialist   

Enforcement Division  

(406) 444-1453; fax (406) 444-1923  

 

cc via email: Gallatin County DES 

  Gallatin County Environmental Health 

  Montana Department of Transportation 

  Olympus Technical Services, Inc. 

Via email: info@extratransportation.com 

http://deq.mt.gov/DEQAdmin/ENF

